
 

 

Our Ref: CF20/L S023  
Your Ref: Overnight Surfacing Works 
 

6th July 2021 
 
 
 
Re: The Strand – Northbound Carriageway Overnight Surfacing Works 
 
For the attention of The owner/occupier  

 
 
Dear Neighbour  

 
I write to inform you that overnight surfacing works on the northbound side of The Strand will commence 
on Sunday 1st August with the expected completion on Friday 20th August. Works will be carried out 

each Sunday to Thursday between 7pm and 6am between Leeds Street to the area adjacent to Liver 
Street. Diversion signs will be in place and the plan can be found overleaf. 
 
The decision for these essential works to be completed overnight has been taken with the consideration 
to all road users and businesses in the area and follows the success of the overnight surfacing on the 
southbound carriageway. Full consultation and agreement have been made with of Liverpool City Council 
and the emergency services. 

 
Northbound Side Roads: 
 
Side road surfacing will commence on 15th August for a duration of 1 week. The side roads, include 
Water Street, Brunswick Street, Georges Dockway and Mann Island. The side roads will be closed during 

the day and night with access by arrangement only for residents, deliveries, and businesses. The road 
closure plan can be found on page 3. 

 
Noise is to be expected throughout, but to mitigate against the noisiest operations such as planing and 
breaking of the existing surface we will endeavour to complete these operations before 1am.  However 
please note, that the actual surface laying with paver, lorries and rollers is expected to continue 
throughout the night until 6am. 
 

We apologise in advance for any inconvenience or disruption this may cause. The team would like to 
thank you for your continued support and patience. 
 
You can subscribe to receive project updates and newsletters by registering on the project website or via 
https://group.graham.co.uk/l/1F8/LCCCS 
 
For more information about the Liverpool City Centre Connectivity scheme visit the website: 

www.liverpool.gov.uk/parking-roads-and-travel/road-improvements/better-roads/better-roads-
schemes/lccc-phase-one-lime-st-to-the-strand/ 
 

 
Yours faithfully 

 
Sharon Mathews MCIPR 
Stakeholder & Communications  
GRAHAM 

 
Direct Line: 07384 805330 
Email: sharon.mathews@graham.co.uk 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/iJZPCQYETNrkNmFx50fW?domain=group.graham.co.uk
http://www.liverpool.gov.uk/parking-roads-and-travel/road-improvements/better-roads/better-roads-schemes/lccc-phase-one-lime-st-to-the-strand/
http://www.liverpool.gov.uk/parking-roads-and-travel/road-improvements/better-roads/better-roads-schemes/lccc-phase-one-lime-st-to-the-strand/


 

 

Traffic Diversion Plan during overnight surfacing works -  7pm – 6am 1st August – 20th August 

 



 

 

Residents’ Access Plan during surfacing works – 15th August – 20th August (page 3) 

 

 


